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The General Manager

Department of Planning & Infrastructure
GPO Box 39

Sydney NSW 2001

Attention: Kim Johnston

SHOALHAVEN CITY COUNCIL - MAJOR PROJECT 09 0088 - MIXED USE
SUBDIVISION, WEST CULBURRA - RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS

Dear Sir/Madam

Reference is made to your letter dated 10 December 2013 regarding the subject project
application forwarded to Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) for consideration.

RMS has reviewed the Response to Submissions report provided by the proponent. In this
regard, RMS provides the following comments:

e RMS notes Section 9.3 of the report regarding the proposed roundabout on Culburra
Road within the existing 100km/hr speed zone. RMS does not support roundabouts in
speed zones over 80km/hr. As discussed in RMS’ letter dated 7 June 2013, RMS
considers that the existing 100km/hr speed zone at this location is appropriate and
should be maintained. RMS maintains its concerns regarding the safety of a
roundabout at this location. The developer should identify an appropriate intersection
treatment to allow traffic to safely access the development within the existing speed
zone (e.g., channelization).

If you have any questions please contact Andrea Boes on 02 4221 2771.

Yours faithfully

Network and Safety Manager
Network Management, Southern Region

Cc — The General Manager, Shoalhaven City Council (via email)
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